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Southeast Enrollment and Program Balancing
In 2020, the PPS Board of Education charged a volunteer Guiding Coalition to support the opening of two 
middle schools in Southeast Portland, while also addressing school overcrowding, low enrollment and 
challenges due to having multiple programs on the same campus. The goal of the work is to improve access to 
strong academic programs and create conditions in our school buildings that enhance student success.

Phase 1 resulted in an enrollment plan for Kellogg Middle School, which opened in Fall 2021. Phase 2 focused 
on the conversion of Harrison Park K–8 to a middle school, and on strengthening enrollment at Lane Middle 
School. The SE Guiding Coalition reviewed 15 options and considered input from hundreds of community 
members. The plan that received the most Coalition support serves as the basis for Deputy Superintendent 
Claire Hertz’s recommendation to the PPS Board of Education. The Board will discuss the recommendation on 
May 10 and vote on May 24. Approved changes will take effect in Fall 2023.

What could change?

SCHOOL Change Proposed

Arleta Boundary changes 

Atkinson Boundary change, feed to different middle schools

Bridger Boundary change, DLI moves out, CSS added

Creative Science Moves to Bridger

Creston Boundary change, feed to a different middle school

Harrison Park K-5 moves to Clark, add 2 feeder schools and Chinese DLI program

Hosford Boundary change, change in feeder schools

Kellogg Boundary change, add a Spanish DLI program, change in feeder schools

Kelly No changes

Lane Boundary changes, adds a feeder school

Lent Adds a DLI program, converts to a whole-DLI school

Lewis Boundary change

Marysville Boundary change, opt-out for Lent students

Mt. Tabor Boundary change, DLI program moves out, feeder pattern change

Vestal Boundary change, feeds to a different middle school

Whitman Boundary change

Woodmere Boundary change

Woodstock Boundary change, feeds to different middle schools

How will changes happen?
Boundary changes will begin in Fall 2023 with incoming kindergartners or 6th graders and 

any other newly arriving students. Currently enrollment students may remain in their schools 
through the highest grade, or opt-into their new boundary school by applying for transfer at 

www.pps.net/schoolchoice. 

Program moves, including language immersion, Creative Science and Harrison Park K–5, 
will happen all at once in Fall 2023. The pace of change for Lent students in the English-only 
program will be determined by school leaders as part of the transition to a whole-DLI school.

Share your feedback
Use the QR code below to let us know who you think will benefit or be burdened by the 

proposed changes, and ways to improve the recommendations. Your input will be shared with 
the PPS Board of Education, who will vote on the changes on May 24.

Address Lookup QR

Use QR code below to find out whether your home address is affected by boundary change.

QR for survey
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Racial Equity Impact Measure
DRAFT PROPOSAL F-3

Draft Proposal F-3: K–8 Feeder Patterns

K-5 neighborhood 
school w/boundary 
change

Creative Science K-8 
at neighborhood 
school


